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Sometimes God just puts things into perspective and smacks me
upside  the  head!  I  was  struggling  to  write  this  blog
today…nothing  was  coming  to  mind,  even  as  I  prayed  and
searched the Scriptures for a jump start. I was beginning to
get frustrated and was feeling a bit sorry for myself. And
then – God intervened! A phone call came into the office from
a desperate woman whose son has been missing for two days. She
was weeping from fear and grief over not knowing where he was
or if he was okay. Simply – she just needed someone to pray
with her.

Usually I ask all kinds of questions to get more information
so I can pray an informed prayer. But today, all I asked her
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was for her name and the name of her son…and I went before the
throne of the Almighty Father, who loves her son more than she
could ever imagine loving him. He allowed my mother’s heart to
resonate with hers in that moment, trusting Him for the right
words to comfort and strengthen her. When we were done, she
thanked me, I said I would keep praying for her today, and she
hung up. Was she filled with peace? Did she sense that the
Lord was watching over her son? Did I even pray in a way that
opened her up to the possibility that God is able to bring him
home safe and sound? How will God respond to this prayer? I
will likely never know this side of heaven – but I believe
that our loving Father is already sending ministering angels
to this woman’s side, and trusting that her son will come
home.

So – in the midst my little feeling sorry for myself hissy fit
this afternoon, God brought me into the reality of real life
and used me for His purposes in an entirely different way to
minister to a hurting person…without knowing circumstances or
details…just simply trusting that He knows what is needed in
this moment of time and will pour out His grace and mercy in
response. It was a divine appointment between one mother and
another. Thanks Father, You knew just what I needed today too.
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